McIntosh Republican News November 2021

- Kudos to Linda Daniels for being a Poll Watcher at the Darien city council election. We will need poll watchers at every precinct voting place for the primary elections in March and of course in November 2022. Please consider volunteering for this job!
- McIntosh Republicans obtained a ruling from the Georgia Secretary of State, allowing us to have Republican Party poll watchers for the nonpartisan city elections.
- Bob Mucha, a member of McIntosh's Board of Elections and Registrations for 16 years, is stepping down. We will honor his service at the upcoming meeting.
 Michael Mock has been appointed by our party to replace Mucha, and Mary Fly will continue to serve on that Board. We thank them all for this public service.
- Clint Day, Chairman of the First Congressional District Republican Party, will be
 the speaker at our meeting on November 11th. He is
 working closely with county parties to develop grassroots
 ideas that promote increased involvement, patriotism, and
 voter turnout. Clint supports the continued quest for voting
 integrity, elimination of Dominion voting machines and
 software, and an audit of election results. He supports the
 U. S. Constitution, as written.
- Tee shirts available: McIntosh Republican Party tee shirts will be available at the next meeting for \$10. Get your tee shirt and show the colors!
- Discussions with school officials mean that a Young Republicans Club is coming soon.
- **Precinct chairs** are planning for a membership and get out the vote effort. Contact your Precinct chair to help. It is now or never.

Precinct 1: Kyle Schieferdecker

Precinct 2: Eddie Gault
Precinct 3: Elaine Anderson
Precinct 4: Mary Richards

Since the next McIntosh Republican Party meeting will fall on Veterans' Day, all military veterans present will be recognized and honored.

• **How did Veterans' Day begin?** The signing of the World War I Armistice took place in a railway coach near the battle zone in France. The bugles sounded "cease firing" and the hostilities ended, marking a most significant moment in world history.



According to *The Detroit News*, "Within hours, the city of Detroit became a vast cheering throng. Whistles, sirens and church bells proclaimed the joyous word to the sleeping city. Acting Mayor Jacob Outhard quickly sent police patrols and fire trucks racing through the streets, sirens shrieking, carrying the good news.

Before dawn, the streets filled with delirious people ringing bells, pounding on tin cans and washboards, blowing horns and whistles. Night workers in the munitions plants left their shops and joined the ever-increasing crowds. By common consent, everyone headed for the center of downtown. Everyone who owned a flag started a parade. The parades went anywhere, everywhere and nowhere. Every truck and vehicle headed downtown packed with celebrating Detroiters. By 6 a.m., 80 percent of the police force joined to help control the celebration. Conscientious workers on their way to their jobs changed their minds when they arrived downtown. They, too, joined the revelers. "Closed – Too Happy to Work" read a sign in a Woodward jewelry store. Every store, every office, every factory closed."